
Delaware Board of Well Drillers Meeting

Minutes of January 13, 2015
Alan Pongratz  called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. on January 13, 2015 in the DNREC Lab  Conference room. 
Members in attendance were:  Alan Pongratz, John McFarland, Ira Brittingham and Pete McLaughlin.   Max Walton and Bob Munyan  were not able to attend the meeting.  Also in attendance were Julie Molina and Jack Caldwell from the Well Permitting Branch as well as Steve McCreary from DGS.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Ira Brittingham   made a motion  to accept the  minutes  from  the November 12, 2014 WWLB meeting.  The motion was seconded by Pete McLaughlin and carried with no opposition.  (The December meeting was cancelled)
· The following agenda items were tabled  and will be discussed at the February 10, 2015 Licensing Board Meeting:  Excused/Unexcused Board Meeting absences, Licensing Board Structure and Continuing Education Classes.  A motion was made by Pete McLaughlin and seconded by John McFarland to continue discussion on these items at the next meeting and to include John Barndt in the Board Structure discussion.  The meeting time will be increased to allow for discussion of the additional agenda items.
NEW BUSINESS:

· The Board reviewed and discussed the following applications for new licenses with recommendations as follows:
· Bernard Stimis, Geotechnical, John D. Hynes.  Pete McLaughlin made a motion that he be approved to take the test.   The motion was seconded by Ira Brittingham and carried with no opposition.
· Jeffrey Dotzler, Geotechnical, TRC Engineering.  Pete McLaughlin made a motion that he be allowed to take the test.  It was seconded by Alan Pongratz and carried with no opposition.
· Kurt Bassett, Geotechnical, TRC Engineering.  Pete made a motion that the he be approved to take the test.  It was seconded by Ira Brittingham and carried with no opposition.

· Brandon Carpenter, Geotechnical, Enviroprobe Services.  Pete McLaughlin made a motion that he be approved to take the test.  It was seconded by Alan Pongratz and carried with no opposition.

· John Martin, Geotechnical, Hillis – Carnes.  Pete McLaughlin made a motion that he be approved to take the test.  It was seconded by Ira Brittingham and carried with no opposition.

Ira Brittingham has requested that Bill Cocke be present at the February meeting to discuss some questions he has with the dewatering program and how they regulate waste water discharge. What, if any, additional permits are required.

  OTHER BUSINESS:
Violation Updates:  

There were no new violation updates.
Regulation Updates:


Alan Pongratz reported that the next step is to post the proposed revisions online.  The target date for the next public meeting will be sometime in March.
WWLB Seminar update:


The seminar was a success. Pete suggested that we secure a date for the 2015 Fall Seminar.
Ira Brittingham made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Pete McLaughlin.  The Licensing Board meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie S. Young, Licensing Coordinator                                       Date

Max Walton, Chairman                                                                 Date
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